City of Bellewood

Minutes - Commissioners Meeting – December 11, 2012

The meeting was called to order at 6:30PM by Mayor Kevin Orr.  The meeting was held at 3911 Leland Rd.

Commissioners in attendance were Karen Koch, Wayne Rudloff, Megan Walz and Eric Gunderson.

The minutes of the October 16, 2012 were approved as submitted.  There was not a meeting held in November because of schedule conflicts so there were no minutes from November 2012 to approve.

Financial report – the financial reports for October and November were reviewed.  Payouts for October totaled $4,247.62.  Payouts for November totaled $3,489.91.

Old Business

Alley status and next steps – an initial amount of $2,250.00 was approved to be spent on clearing the alley.  This would be about 10 hours of work to be performed by the Sang Company.  The residents that would be affected will be notified with a mailbox insert explaining what was taking place.

Ordinance enforcement-bushes – Kevin will write a safety ordinance letter explaining the revised ordinance that was approved at the October meeting.  The letter will be sent to the residents who are in violation of the ordinance.

Street repairs – Louisville Sealant will repair the cracks in the streets of Bellewood.  A price of $4,000.00 was agreed to and approved.  

The city of St. Matthews said that speed bumps on St. Matthews Avenue are OK in order to help reduce speeding on that street.  Estimates for speed bumps will be requested from Louisville Sealant and Louisville Paving.

Also, St. Matthews police will be contacted to see if an officer can be posted to monitor speeding and running stop signs in Bellewood.

Website update – the Bellewood continues to be updated.  A feature of the website will be that commissioners will be able to access and update the website using Facebook.

New Business 

Neighborhood cleanup – a group of students who wanted to obtain service hours for school went through the neighborhood using the Operation Brightside collection bags that Bellewood received and 2 bags of trash were picked up.

[bookmark: _GoBack]With no other business to discuss the meeting adjourned at 7:30PM.    
